

OFFICE OF THE CARDINAL IOII FIRST AVENUE New York, NY 10022

July 13, 2017 Month of the Most Precious Blood of Jesus

Deacon Kenneth L. Radcliffe 50 Manhattan Avenue, Apt. 5A New York, NY 10025

Dear Deacon Radcliffe:

Thank you most sincerely for your recent email. Your thoughtfulness is deeply appreciated.

Ken, please know how grateful I am for you informing me that you have distributed *Applying Alcoholics Anonymous Principles to the Disease of Racism* to those at the National Black Catholic Congress XII. It is, as I told you a couple of years ago, "a good read".

With prayerful best wishes for a blessed summer, I am,

Faithfully in Christ,

Timothy Michael Cardinal Dolan Archbishop of New York

+ T.m. Caro. Ortan

TMD:ab